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Annual Meeting Minutes, 1/22/2017


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING

CHURCH OF THE HOLY SPIRIT

January 22, 2017

The Rev. Philip Carr-Jones’ 29th Annual Meeting

The Annual Parish Meeting of the Church of the Holy Spirit was held during our 9:30 a.m. worship service and was called to order by the Rev. Philip B. Carr-Jones at 9:45 a.m.  Some 93 people were in attendance.

The parishioners were handed the Sunday bulletin along with the 2016 Annual Report to the Parish upon arrival.

Jack Daniels was appointed teller for the elections and Carol Crawford-Jones as recording secretary.  

The congregation was asked to read the minutes of the 2016 Annual Meeting.

Jack Daniels made motion to accept the minutes of the 2016 annual meeting as presented, seconded by George Landgraf.  The motion passed.

Nominations from the floor were opened at 9:50 and remained open for the next 30 minutes.  The following list of candidates for Vestry positions and delegates to the Diocesan Convention was submitted:

SLATE OF CANDIDATES

	Position
	Term Expires
	Name

	Senior Warden
	2018
	Eva Lesniak

	Junior Warden
	2019
	John Babek

	Vestry Class
	2018
	Michelle Marlow

	
	
	Sue Quinlan


	
	
	Jesus Rivera

	Vestry Class
	2019
	Gabrielle Bolarakis*


	
	
	Marge Keller

	
	
	Ron Schroeder


	New Vestry Class
	2020**
	Cate Mattison


	Young Adults
	2018
	Eli Jones

	Member at Large
	
	Susan Kane



*Church of the Holy Spirit Treasurer; ** Two vacancies
Diocesan Convention Delegates:  Diane Bendemane, Ed Filipski, Marge Keller, and Larry Robinson.  Alternate, Vicki Brooks.

Watchung Convocation Delegates:  To be discussed at the Vestry retreat.
***

Fr. Philip acknowledged the outgoing members of the Vestry and thanked them for their service:  John Higgins, Oscar Jones, and Janet Wulster. 
PARISH ORGANIZATION REPORTS AND COMMENTS (listed alphabetically)
ACOLYTES  -  (omitted from the Annual Report) Jack Daniels.  By title.   Jack said that we need for acolytes, and they can start at age 7.  We lose older children to college and ask them to help out when they return for vacations.

ALTAR GUILD  - Sue Landgraf.  By title.   She would welcome new members and bread bakers!

CHRISTIAN FORMATION  -  Michelle Marlow.  By title. 

COMMUNITY SERVICE – Marge Keller.  By title.
DEACON’S REPORT – Dot Hospador.    By title.   

EDNA MAHAN CORRECTIONAL FACILITY FOR WOMEN – John Andrews.  By title.

JUNIOR WARDEN REPORT – Eva Lesniak.  By title
MUSIC – Chris Williams.  By title.  
OUTREACH MINISTRIES – Marge Keller.  

PLEDGE CLERK – (omitted from the Annual Report)

PROPERTY – John Higgins.  By title.

RECTOR’S REPORT – Philip Carr-Jones.  By title.

SENIOR WARDEN – Arden Olson.   By title.   Arden offered thanks to everyone for doing such a great job, especially in the implementation of the Way of St. Paul.  We have a new web site with a new focus, thanks to John Rollins and Jan Paxton at the helm.  On the web site you will even find the readings for next Sunday as well as past sermons.  It was wonderful working with the whole Vestry.

SUNDAY BREAKFAST REVENUE/KITCHEN EXPENSES – Carol Crawford-Jones.  By title.

TREASURER’S REPORT - Oscar Jones.  By title.  Oscar addressed the treasurer's report and said that this is the first time we had to cut our fair share contribution to the Diocese.  We have a deficit for 2017.  Our November stewardship drive had a good response, so we are able to get a vey clear idea of where we will be.  We are short and will work on this during the course of the year.  
The rectory tenant came upon hard times and left with a $16,000 debt.  Money has to be spent to make necessary repairs; however parishioners Judy and Richard Emmitt wish to downsize and want to move in and invest significant funds to build a new master bedroom suite and make other repairs at their expense.  Clinton Twp. has been cooperative and the Diocese has agreed to a long-term rental; ground will be broken shortly for a 600- to 800-foot addition.  It will provide a massive value to the church.  

Expenses seem to remain constant.  No snow, and we will do well.  There is a $5,000 gap to fill.  There is about $120,000 in cash reserves of which $65,000 is marked for specific things.  
Every member is always welcome to attend vestry meetings.

WE CARE – Vicki Brooks (omitted from Annual Report).  By title. 

WEB GUILD REPORT – Web Guild Team.  By title.  

WORSHIP COMMITTEE – (omitted from Annual Report)

***
Nominations were closed at 11:10.  Jack Daniels moved that the secretary cast the vote for the slate as amended.  There were numerous seconds, so the motion carried.

***
State of the Church Address   

Fr. Philip’s entire presentation can be viewed at http://www.churchholyspirit.org/news/holy-formed.  The following is a synopsis of his presentation and his comments. 

The Diocese has asked us to grow, and Philip projected a slide on WHAT WE [already] DO.  We spend much effort and time on those who do not attend service.  However, when you have a need, just call; We Care is available to offer assistance at any time.  He stated that he was proud to be a priest in a congregation full of compassion and caring.  We need to express ourselves in the outside community.
Primary purpose of the church is making disciples.  We are all still learning and trying to work it out in an intergenerational manner.

HOW WE DO IT.  We call it Holy + Formed which integrates all and is intergenerational.  We tie into Sunday music and worship, prayer and word.  We need to go out into the world to find a larger community partner, and perhaps have a themed hymn to be sung for the quarter.  It’s experienced based and each component has a culminating event.   Everything will be posted on the web site for all to view.
Disciples are ordinary people living ordinary lives called by Christ to do extraordinary things.  Our congregation is amazing, and everyone should be considered a disciple.  Jesus called the Tax Collector & Radical Zealot - extremely different - our congregation is comprised of both Matthew and Simon.  And we are the AND in this world.  No buts.  We are the AND.  We are the tax collector and the zealot.  "It’s more important to be in love than to be in like mind."  The most important thing to take home today - Lets' get more effective . . .

Peter is our model, the Rock - fearful, impulsive, clueless, cowardly; after the resurrection - bold, open minded, courageous.  We are that same group of people but yet we are brave, open minded, bold.  That's us!  Peter is us!    How?  Through modules, each with a culminating event.  

	Season
	Module
	Culminating Event

	Epiphany
	Charter Church
	Annual Meeting

	
	We Care
	Shrove Tuesday

	Lent and Holy Week
	A Rule of Life - Becoming the Story We Tell
	Easter Vigil

	Eastertide
	Growth and Resurrection Power
	Pentecost Sunday

	Early Autumn
	Welcome and Hospitality
	St. Francis Day

	Late Autumn
	Harvest!  Nurture, Enjoy, Share
	All Saints Day

	Advent
	Papa Panov
	Christmas


New Roles for our church:  Module captains; children and teens; documenting webwork; publicity and marketing; recruiting; worship implications; non-Haytown event; larger community tie-in.  Everyone gets to have input.  Holy + Formed.   

At 10:10 a.m. Philip asked us to break up into groups for 20 minutes for a discussion on one of the seven modules.  
At 10:50 the parishioners re-assembled in the sanctuary for the remainder of the worship service.
Philip said that the by-laws were changed by the Vestry last May to allow for an alternate date should the annual meeting scheduled date not be viable due to unforeseen circumstances.

At 11:15 the service continued with the Prayers of the People found in the bulletin followed by the Peace at about 11:18.
Parishioners’ Comments:  

Vicki Brooks:  The We Care report didn’t make it into the annual report.  It will be in the Trumpeter in February and will be incorporated into the report.  

Pat Eagan:  There is a new program, Youth to Youth, for children in grades 6 through 12.

Jack Daniels:  The acolyte festival is February 11 in Trenton at Trinity Cathedral from 8 a.m. – 3:30 p.m., and the acolyte overnight is scheduled for Friday, February 24.

Judy Linger:  About 44 to 48 percent of families do not have pictures posted in the CHS Directory.  She urged everyone to upload a picture so that she, as a new member, can put a face to a name.  

Dave Dabour (member and professional photographer) commented that anyone without a picture could see him to have one taken, or he can also make any picture look better.  

Announcements:  Philip urged parishioners to pick up their giving envelopes and then called for those with birthdays or anniversaries to come forth for a blessing.

Our annual Service auction will be held at the Church of the Holy Spirit on Saturday, April 29, with a focus on service rather than goods.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

NEW BUSINESS:  None

***

CLOSING:  

At 11:47 Jack Daniels made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Cate Mattison seconded the motion.  The motion passed, and the meeting was officially adjourned.  A luncheon in Dove Hall followed.
***
Respectfully submitted,

  Carol Crawford-Jones

Carol Crawford-Jones, Recording Secretary
